Kehilath Jeshurun Bulletin 117 East 85th Street - New York City

January 16, 1942

Tebeth 27, 5702

Double Siyum Celebration, February 11th

On the occasion of the completion of two orders of the Mishna and one Tractate of the Talmud, the Mishna and Talmud Classes will jointly celebrate a Siyum on Wednesday Evening, February 11th, Lincoln's Birthday Eve.

The celebration will take the form of a catered dinner, in the social hall of the synagogue. Students of both classes, their families and friends and the membership at large are cordially invited to this unusual and rare function.

Reservations are \$2.50 per plate and may be had by communicating with the synagogue office.

Board of Trustees to Meet January 22nd

A very important meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held Thursday evening, January 22nd, in the library of the synagogue. There are many problems to be discussed and decided upon so that it is absolutely essential that every Trustee attend. The meeting will start promptly at 8:30 o'clock.

Unveiling of Memorial Plaques, February 24th

Dedication of the new Memorial Tablet and the unveiling of a number of plaques will take place on Tuesday evening, February 24th. At this Memorial Service, Rabbi Lookstein will deliver the eulogies and the Cantor will chant the traditional memorial prayers.

There is still time to order a plaque before this Service. Honor your departed ones by inscribing their names as a perpetual record on the beautiful new tablet. Call the office for details.

Rabbi Lookstein Thrills Radio Audience

Judging from the amount of fan mail received by Station WJZ and by the Rabbi personally, and the enthusiastic comments contained in all of them, there is no doubt that the radio audience was thrilled with the Rabbi's messages. This Saturday evening, at 7 P.M., Rabbi Lookstein will again speak, over WJZ, on "A COURSE IN DISCIPLINE." Those who missed the last two lectures may procure them by writing to The Message of Israel, at the station, or to 35 E. 62nd Street, New York City.

RABBI LOOKSTEIN WILL PREACH THIS SABBATH AT 10:30 A.M.

on "WAR PSYCHOLOGY"

Synagogue Officials

Joseph	H.	Lookstein	Rabbi
Robert	R.	Fingeroth	Cantor
Joseph	E.	Adler	Sexton

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President	
Dr. Henry A. Rafsky	Vice-President	
Saul I. Lance	Treasurer	
Abraham R. Winer .	Secretary	
Jacob H. Alpert	Comptroller	

Schedule of Services

FRIDAY	
Lighting of Candles4:42 P.M.	M.
Mincha Services 4:42 P.1	M.
SATURDAY	
- Morning Services 9:00 A.I	M.
Weekly Portion: Vaera	
Exodus 6:2-9:35	
Haftorah: Ezekiel 28:25-29:21	
Rosh Chodesh Prayers	
Rosh Chodesh SHEBAT will be Mo	n-
day, January 19th	
Mincha Services 4:25 P.1	M.
A Discourse in Yiddish Will Follow	

Daily Services

MORNING	7:15	A.M.
SUNDAY MORNING	8:30	A.M.
EVENING	4:40	P.M.

Yahrzeits for the Week

SAMUEL BIRZIN HYMAN COHEN SIMON COLTON HARRY B. KOCH

JANE FISCHEL
HENRIETTA HIRSCH
EVA HOFSTADTER
CLARA LEWIS
JENNIE SIEGEL

Welcome

The congregation is delighted to announce the addition of Mr. S. Lawrence Brody to its membership and hopes that his association with the Synagogue will be a long and happy one.

ALL OUT FOR Red Cross War Fund DESSERT LUNCHEON

MONDAY, JANUARY 19th - 1 P.M. A T

Kehilath Jeshurun Social Hall MAH JONG BRIDGE GINRUMMY Admission \$1.00

Under the auspices of Kehilath Jeshurun Sisterhood Bring Your Friends No Solicitation of Funds

Monday Sisterhood Day Knitting and Sewing Group Started

Mrs. Iacob H. Alpert, Chairman of the Red Cross Sewing and Knitting Group is delighted with the enthusiastic response of our Sisterhood members as evidenced by the number of people who attended the first session last Monday and by the amount of work accomplished. There is, however, one great hindrance to greater accomplishment and that is the lack of sewing machines. Mrs. Alpert sends a special and urgent appeal to all those who own a machine to lend it to this group, and promises that only those women familiar with the running of a machine will be permitted to use it. We will gladly call for your machine if you will let us know when and where.

This group will meet every Monday from 10:30 - 4 o'clock. Come with your friends.

A Request from British War Relief

The British War Relief has requested that the Sisterhood return all knitted articles, whether completed or not. Those who took wool for squares, blankets, sweaters or scarfs are urged to return them to the office as soon as possible.

Congratulations

The Sisterhood extends sincere congratulations to Mrs. Al Miller and Mrs. Pofcher, upon the occasion of their birthdays and to Mr. and Mrs. Louis Etra, who are celebrating an anniversary this week. We wish all many more years of health and happiness.

AT THE NEXT

MEN'S CLUB MEETING

Wednesday Evening, Feb. 18th

DR. CHIH MENG

Director of China Institute

Will Speak

Men's Club Smoker

The Men's Club Smoker of Tuesday evening, January 13th, was one of the most entertaining and successful affairs of its kind in the memory of any member. George Goodwin led the group singing of the good old songs, with his own accordian accompaniment. Prince Hara performed some amazing feats of prestidigitation, and we are all still wondering how our good friend Ben Brickman's tie ever got together again, after being cut into pieces.

Cantor Fingeroth entertained with some popular songs in English, Italian and Hebrew.

The evening was topped off by a hilarious session of "Can You Top This?", led by the Levinson brothers, in which every member had a chance to participate.

Our thanks to Sam Bucher for the delicious refreshments he so graciously donated.

American Flag Ordered

In about ten days a beautiful American Flag will be seen hanging from the exterior of our synagogue. It is most gratifying to know that when a request is published in the Bulletin the response is immediate and generous. Those who have so far contributed towards the purchase and installation of the flag are: Herman Goldman, Samuel Rosen, Samuel B. Cooperman, Louis Etra and Mrs. M. Felber. The full cost has not yet been acquired but we are confident there will be further contributions.

Ramaz Student Becomes Bar Mitzvah

The Ramaz Academy announces with great pride the first Bar Mitzvah of one of the students, Harold Berger. Harold acquitted himself unusually well last Saturday, starting an excellent precedent for future Bar Mitzvahs of Academy students. He was taught by Mr. Joseph E. Adler, who is the instructor of Cantillation in the Academy. The Parent Teacher Association presented Harold with a beautiful prayer book.

Good wishes to you, Harold, for a life of health, happiness and success during which we trust you will prove a credit not only to your family but to the entire Jewish people.

P. T. A. Meeting, January 20th

A regular meeting of the Parent Teacher Association of the Ramaz Academy will be held on Tuesday evening, January 20th, at 8:30 o'clock, in the auditorium of the Central Jewish Institute.

The main feature of the evening will be a talking picture on Nutrition. The subject of the film will be discussed by Dr. Joseph Haas, a parent in the Academy. How the P. T. A. can best serve in the war emergency will be part of the discussion program.

Our Best Wishes

The Sisterhood and the entire congregation extend best wishes for a speedy and complete recovery to our dear friend, Mrs. Mary Bernard, who has been ill for the past few weeks.

REMEMBER

The Annual BAZAAR AND RUMMAGE S A L E

Send your old or new merchandise to us — Give us names of firms to solicit

HELP THE SISTERHOOD
HELP OTHERS!

Courses of Study for Emergency Program

Ladies' First Aid Course, Wednesday Evenings, 8:30 - 10:30 P.M.

Men's First Aid Course, Wednesday Evenings (starting Jan. 21st), 8:30 - 10:30 P.M.

Air Raid Precaution Course for Men and Women, Monday Evenings (starting Jan. 19th), 8:00 P.M. sharp. (Under the auspices of Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun).

Schedule of Events

Saturday, Jan. 17th — Talmud Class, Library, 3:30 P.M.

Saturday, Jan. 17th — Radio Broadcast, WJZ, by Rabbi Lookstein, 7:00 P.M.

Monday, Jan. 19th — Dessert Luncheon, Bridge, Mah Jong, Social Hall, 1:00 P.M. (for Red Cross War Fund).

Monday, Jan. 19th — Talmud Class, Library, 8:15 P.M.

Tuesday, Jan. 20th — Parent Teacher Association Meeting, C. J. I. Aud., 8:30 P.M.

Tuesday, Jan. 20th — Park East Youth Group Meeting, Social Hall, 8:30 P.M. Wednesday, Jan. 21st — Girl Scout Meeting, Social Hall, 3:30 P.M.

Thursday, Jan. 22nd — Board of Trustee Meeting, Library, 8:30 P.M.

Park East Youth Group

The next meeting of the Park East Youth Group will be held Tuesday evening, January 20th, at 8:30 o'clock, in the social hall of the synagogue. There will be a speaker and some fine entertainment is being provided for that evening.

On February 8th, the Group will hold a Cocktail Party, at 2 o'clock, at the

Waldorf Astoria Hotel.

RIVERSIDE

MEMORIAL CHAPEL

WITHIN THE REACH OF ALL

For three generations the finest in funeral service and facilities . . . at a cost in keeping with your circumstances.

76th Street and Amsterdam Avenue ENdicott 2-6600

Far Rockaway, L. I. 1250 Central Avenue FAr Rock. 7-7100 Comply with strictest orthodox requirements Miami Beach, Fla. 1236 Washington Ave. Miami 5-7777

CHARLES ROSENTHAL